January 22, 2007

To: ASC Curriculum Committee

From: Lisa Florman, Associate Chair, History of Art, and Curriculum Chair

Re: American Art course

In the Autumn of 2005, as part of a major restructuring of our curriculum, the History of Art Department moved its American Art course, HA 530, to the 300-level.  We were hoping that that class, which consistently drew 70 students each time it was offered, would find an even wider audience at a lower level.  Despite the fact that most of our other 300s were a bit more thematically focused (e.g., Dante’s Divine Comedy and its Visualizations; Philosophy of African Art; Aspects of Modernity), we hoped that the American Art class might work at that level to attract students to art history and to the department a bit earlier in their undergraduate careers.

Unfortunately, things haven’t panned out as we planned.  In spite of significant advertising for the course, HA 330 consistently enrolls around 30 students—which is to say, less than half the enrollment the course had when it was at the 500 level.  Clearly there was a need (felt perhaps especially by Honors students) for an upper-level VPA GEC course within our curriculum that we hadn’t fully appreciated.  

Having recognized the error of our ways, we are now requesting that HA 330 be allowed to revert to its former number, 530.  (You will see from the two attached syllabi that—with the addition of two writing assignments and readings that are both more extensive and more sophisticated—the course has been made appropriate again to the 500 level.)  We know that usually a number is taken out of commission for a longer period; but we request that an exception be made in this case, as the course is simply re-taking its former number.  Thus, any student still in the system with credit for HA 530 will present no problem to either the Degree Audit program or the student’s advisors.

